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Good evening. It is five o’clock and I’m Agole Alex. 

The headlines:
· Government endorses proposal to call off June elections 
· UN Special Representative calls for complete demobilization of children in armed groups 

· MP shot and injured in Mundri West, Western Equatoria State 
Cabinet has passed a proposal to call off the elections planned for 30 June this year, and extend the mandate of the presidency.
The Council of Ministers in its regular seating agreed to extend the mandate of the presidency and the national legislature by two years up to 2017. 
Speaking after the cabinet meeting, government Spokesperson, Michael Makuei, said the suggested amendments will be tabled to Parliament next Tuesday for scrutiny. 
He says the move is meant to give peace a chance.

Michael Makuei: “The cabinet has decided to extend the life span of the office of the president and the national legislature for two years with effect from 9 July 9 2015 to 9 July 2017. This is in order to give peace a chance so in our quest for peace the cabinet decided to called off the elections and extend the life span of the cabinet… of the elective positions.”

The warring parties have been urged to vacate schools and release children that have been recruited into their ranks.

The call was made by the UN Special Representative of the Secretary General on Children in Armed Conflict, Leila Zerrougi on Thursday as the world marked ‘the International Day against the use of child soldiers’ – a day to draw attention to the fate of child soldiers.  

Speaking to Radio Miraya from New York, Ms. Zerrougi said her office is closely working with UN children’s organization UNICEF to end child recruitment by 2016. 

Leila Zerrougi: “Recruiting children is prohibited by international law. South Sudan signed an action plan, the opposition recommitted to end the recruitment. When it comes to armed forces it is also about how we can sensitize all these generals or commanders that work in an army or armed groups to not recruit children. That also why we decided in my office with UNICEF to launch the campaign we are children we are not soldiers to end the recruitment in government forces by 2016.”
The Member of Parliament representing Mundri West County in the National Parliament has been shot and injured. 

Hon. Joseph Ngere Paciko was shot in the leg by an unknown gunman in Mundri West county of Western Equatoria State last night. 

Speaking to Radio Miraya this morning, the acting commissioner of Mundri West John Kiliopa confirmed the incident and said authorities are pursuing the attacker. 

Kiliopa says the injured MP has been flown to Juba for treatment. 

John Kiliopa: “This happened yesterday around ten past eleven o’clock when Hon. Joseph Ngere was on his way from the place of a funeral going to his home. Just at the ECS main building under the tree, a certain unknown gunman stopped him and said who are you and he said I am Hon. Joseph Ngere. At that time he decided to fire three bullets – two on his leg and one missed him. When he was down, the gunman escaped … Only one bullet is still on his leg then the other one went through but one bullet is still on his leg.”

The Warrap State Legislative Assembly has reopened for business. 

Speaker of the house, Madot Dut Deng, called upon the lawmakers to work in the interest of the people.

Madut said this session will end the transitional period. 
State Governor, Nyandeng Malek Delic, asked the Parliamentarians to support central government in ending the conflict in the country. 

An annual report on press freedom notes that there has been a decline in media freedom in South Sudan.  

The World Press Freedom Index ranks South Sudan in position 125 out of 180 countries, dropping 6 places from position 119 last year. 

The report attributes the fall to the current conflict which has affected democratic progress and media freedom since independence. 

The index takes into account legislative, institutional and infrastructural environment in which the media operate.

Finland, Norway and Denmark are the top performers in the ranking.
North Korea and Eritrea are the worst performers.

A journalist who was arrested in Juba earlier this week has been released. 

Mading Ngor Akec, an Independent journalist working with the Bloomberg and BBC media houses was reportedly detained by security personnel on Tuesday while he was taking photographs of people protesting against the demolition of their houses in Juba. 

Information Minister Michael Makuei says Mading was mistakenly arrested by security agents.

Michael Makuei: “Madding Ngor was actually arrested by mistake together with other people who were demonstrating.Madding was found in the vicinity of people were not authorized to demonstrate and as such the security organs went in and arrested everybody who was found in that vicinity. We have contacted the authorities and Madding Ngor is already released. He was released since yesterday. As for the rest who were arrested with him, these are the violators who are in conflict with the law and theses people who may be brought to books.”

You are listening to Radio Miraya news.
The UN Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization (UNESCO) says it will continue to build the capacity of young media practitioners. 

Speaking to Radio Miraya today on the World Radio Day, the UNESCO communication and information specialist, Lydia Gachungi, says the agency will also support radio stations with platforms engaging youth.  

Lydia says there is need to increase level of participation of the young people in broadcast.

Lydia Gachungi: “Radios that will produce programmes that favor the youth to develop a vision for the station radio programming and at least go beyond music shows for the youth and involve them as interviewees, as members and producers of thematic shows – UNESCO will definitely support this. Secondly UNESCO will support schedule of regular youth-oriented and youth-lead programmes that are both targeting young people and produced by young people across the private, public and community radios. This is the biggest level of youth involvement as you know, they have been listening it is how they are involved.”

The theme of this year’s celebration is ‘youth and Radio’.  

In his message for the day, United Nations Secretary General Ban Ki-Moon noted the importance radio plays in bringing people together.  

Ban Ki-moon: “This year’s observance of World Radio Day highlights the importance of radio to the world’s 1.8 billion young women and men.  Radio matters for youth across the world. As the international community shapes new sustainable development goals and a new global agreement on climate change, we need to hear the voices young women and men, loudly, strongly and urgently.” 

In regional news, elections in the Democratic Republic of Congo have been set for November this year.  
The country’s election commission has announced that the Presidential and Parliamentary vote will be held on the 27th of November. 

The announcement dismisses fears by the opposition that President Joseph Kabila was planning to delay the vote beyond 2016, by introducing a new electoral law that would have required a census to be held before the elections.

The country’s legislative assembly rejected the bill after street protests that left 42 people dead. 
To end the news, here are the headlines once again:
· Government endorses proposal to call off June elections 

· UN Special Representative calls for complete demobilization of children in armed groups 

· MP shot and injured in Mundri West, Western Equatoria State 

Thanks for listening. I am Agole Alex. 
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